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Introduction 

In accordance with C-11-02, Resolution to mitigate the impact on seabirds of fishing for species 

covered by the IATTC, CPCs shall report to the Commission on their implementation of the IPOA-

Seabirds, including, as appropriate, the status of their National Plans of Action for Reducing 

Incidental Catches of Seabirds in longline Fisheries. Furthermore, each CPC shall also include in its 

annual reports for subsequent years any changes it has made to its required mitigation measures or 

technical specifications for those measures. This report is finished in accordance with the said 

Resolution. 

 

Implementation of the IPOA-Seabirds 

In response to the International Plan of Action-Seabirds (IPOA-Seabirds) adopted by the Food and 

Agricultural Organization (FAO) of the United Nations, the government announced the first edition 

of the National Plan of Action-Seabirds (NPOA-Seabirds) in 2006, formulated related work plans, 

and updated this plan in 2014 to achieve the goal of the conservation of seabirds. 

 

The latest NPOA-Seabirds of Chinese Taipei has been reported to IATTC by the letter (Ref.: IA-14-

10) dated August 12, 2014. 

 

Mitigation measures taken by Chinese Taipei 

In accordance with the requirements of IATTC C-11-02 and our domestic regulations, tuna longline 

vessels (TLVs) operating south of 30°S, north of 23°N, between 2°N and 15°S, along the shoreline 

west to 95°W, 15°S to 30°S, and along the shoreline west to 85°W in the IATTC Convention area 

should use two different mitigation techniques. One technique is the use of bird-scaring line and the 

other one could be night setting, branch line weighting, the management of discarded offal, or the use 

of line setters. These mitigation measures should be conducted in accordance with the IATTC 

resolutions. 

 

Interactions with seabirds 

Based upon the observer data received up to now, there are interactions with seabirds for 2021, 2022, 

2023 in EPO showed in our observer records. The data have been provided to IATTC secretariat 

along with the operational observer data. 


